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 00:00

Hey everyone. Welcome to another episode. We have been talking about the four thieves
that Gary Keller talks about in his book, The one thing yesterday we talked about saying
no, in the reality that we can't please everyone, be that customers,

 00:19

partners.

 00:21

business partners are professional selves. And so the second thief

 00:26

is the fear of chaos.

 00:28

And so that sounds kind of funny. You're like, how about Good, good chaos? Katrina, like,
my life is organized. I focus on being organized. I take purposeful Tom, I schedule out my
calendar, I'm very clear on all the things that I need to do. I manage chaos, because if
there was chaos, I couldn't really run my business.
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And and I hear what you're thinking,

 00:52

I get it. But if you read the book, what Gary talks about is the fact that in order to sit down
and be able to do our one thing. Okay? And our one thing is the most important thing we
will accomplish that day. Okay? It is, it is the one thing if we can do that one thing and get
it done, it is done such that it eliminates the need to do other things or and or it propels us
forward on our mission of accomplishing our one big ultimate thing in life. Okay, so for us,
it's moving our business forward, right? We want to develop, grow, propel our business
forward, maybe that's all one thing. Okay. And so then you have to sit down and say, Well,
today, what is the one thing that I'm going to do to be able to move my business forward,
and you have to set time aside to do whatever that action is? Well, the the chaos piece, in
the fear of chaos is the fact that my doesn't slow down. Just because we sit down and
dedicate two to four hours, every single day first thing in the morning, that's what what
Gary Keller recommends is that we spend about four hours, you know, in the day, every
single day focused on accomplishing our one thing for that day. Well, when we do that,
what happens? emails follow up. The phone rings. You know, kids, maybe you're working
from home, kids need to snack throughout school today. Laundry needs to get done. You
know, or maybe breakfast happened in the kitchen didn't get cleaned up. Whatever the
case may be, there's always going to be other things that need to be done or other people
asking for our attention. That's just life. And so I don't know about you, but what typically
happens with me is that I will always say okay, well wait a minute, I'm gonna go to my
office, but first I'm gonna clean up the kitchen. Or let me just check on all these emails to
make sure the world isn't exploding before. I can Just hunker down, and really get
centered in on one thing. And what happens? I never get to my one thing, because
inherently I have, you know, a ton of emails and

 03:11

Oh, wait, man, I need to respond to that. And

 03:12

oh, wow, I didn't know that happened. Let me go ahead and solve that problem. And, you
know, my one thing gets pushed and gets pushed and gets pushed, because I'm trying to
resolve you know, all these other things that I felt like, oh, I'll feel better. I will feel like I can
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focus better if I do X, Y, Z. And so it's the fear of chaos. We don't want to have all of those
other things out standing around us. While we're focused on one thing, and what we have
to be able to do is just is be okay with that. I mean, and also try to find other people to
help us with it. So it's twofold. Number one, we have to be able to find peace, or accept
the fact that other things are going to happen around us, but that if we truly have have
dedicated ourselves to our one thing for the day, we have already agreed within ourselves
that that is the most important thing. Okay, so if it really is the most important thing, if
sitting down and mapping out the next level of your business strategy is the most
important thing that you need to accomplish that day, then are the other emails really
important? is cleaning up the kitchen important? Right? Can those things not wait until
after your four hour block? And the answer has to be yes, we have to be able to say that.
And so either we have to be okay with things piling up a little bit around us and then us
getting to them after that one thing because we have become most productive, right?
Because focusing on that one thing makes us most productive. If we didn't get anything
else accomplished that day, we needed to get our one thing done. And then the other
thing we have to do is potentially find people who can help us. Okay, maybe you can find
somebody to come and help clean the kitchen for you. Or maybe you have a virtual
assistant or an admin to help with The emails, whatever it is stressing you out. Okay,
maybe you live in a neighborhood and you're supposed to take the kids to school in the
morning and pick them up, maybe you do carpooling and take turns or something. Right.
And so you get help with those things, whatever the case may be, saw all the things that
are stressing you out the chaos around you, so that you truly can commit to your one
thing. It's what's most important. So that's what that fear of chaos is. And that's, that's
hard. I mean, especially for us as women who feel like we have to run our business and our
household to degree. I know, you know, we're getting a lot better at that. Overall, as a
society, we're getting better at sharing and working together as a team. And some of us
are much better than others. But some of us either really like those extra tasks, we find
fulfilment and accomplishing those things. Or we just feel like no one can do them better
than us or it's just ours. Like, it's just ours to do how, how can I hand that off to someone
else, I'm not going to be a good mom. If I have that offer, I'm not going to be a good
spouse if I hand that off, or I'm just not going to be a responsible home owner if I hand
that off. And so I will tell you don't get yourself into those things. Remember, there is one
thing that only you can accomplish every single day. And if you've decided what those
things are, it may not be the dishes, or those extra emails. Okay, so I'm telling you right
now, give yourself permission to figure out what your one thing is. dedicate your time to it.
Find a little bit of mental peace in the chaos, it's going to be there. The work the kitchen
and the emails that are going to be their friends around you with what will help with the
kids, okay, or your spouse will come up with a system have an active conversation. Give
yourself permission to focus on your one thing. It will move your business forward, it will be
amazing. Okay, but don't feel the chaos. I thought it was a really powerful message.
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Again, I love this book. If you haven't checked it out. Please go check it out. The next
theme we're going to talk about tomorrow is poor health habits, which I think is a great
topic.

 07:09

Thanks for listening
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